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Dear Friends,

Welcome to your winter news sheet, I hope that you have all managed to

weather the various storms which having been pounding us recently?

Over the last couple of months the Trust has been gradually gaining the

parts to put together a completely new Trojan. By a series of chance

offers the Trust has managed to gain all the parts to reconstruct a Trojan

Milk Float. Firstly I was put in touch with David Evans who years ago

had rescued a Trojan diesel personnel carrier and a Trojan diesel milk

float with the intention of restoring them. Over the years they deteriorat-

ed a bit until he decided that they were only good for spares, though if he

hadn�t rescued them in the first place then nothing would have survived.

The remains of the chassis� were recovered by a Trojan owner to use for

his vehicles, but that left the original milk float rear body and the remains

of an all steel cab.

Being mainly aluminium the body was in surprisingly good condition

and on collecting it from near Ipswich, we were told that it included

around 100 period milk bottles, period crates and various milk churns, all

of which will be essential when the vehicle is eventually restored. Now

The Remains of the Milk Float Body as we Found It



the Trust already has a spare chassis, gear box and engine, which we had

indeed ear marked to use to reconstruct a milk float from scratch, so it is

ideal now that we have the chance to rebuild a real milk float. What we

would rebuild would be similar to the front cover photo.

A couple of weeks later I received an email from a chap in Yeovil who

had the very much remains of a Trojan personnel carrier and a restorable

Marley Tiles van. He intended to sell the Marley Tiles van but would we

like the remains of the other Trojan. So a pleasant day was spent on his

small holding removing everything salvageable, the chassis itself had

completely rotted as had the body. This gave us axles, wheels but more

importantly wings, bonnet and bulkhead, so most of the front end we

were missing.

Then a few weeks on from that I was contacted by Andrew Robertson

who lives near Barnards Castle and he offered us various spares which

were left over after he had restored his Trojan Ice Cream van, and by

coincidence I was going to be passing near to him so could easily pick

them up. Another very pleasant morning with Andrew was had, which

also gave me a chance to see his Ice Cream van and Trojan Three Door,

both in wonderful condition. Andrew gave the Trust various parts includ-



!

ing a front grill, dashboard and steering column which we were missing

from the milk float. Other parts included some rear doors and one cab

door from a National Coal Board Trojan personnel carrier, these will be

used on a rather sick personnel carrier that the Trust owns and will allow

us to restore it as an NCB vehicle.  The other parts will also be useful in

restoring our other post war Trojans.

After much travelling to various corners of England the Trust now has

pretty well all we need to reconstruct a Trojan Milk Float, which we have

always sort to do due to the fairly large number of milk floats originally

made by Trojan, but until now with no known survivors.

National Coal Board  Rear Doors





A chance email from a chap living in Vienna has resulted in two very rare

Trojan items arriving in the post. The chap in question had recently

cleared out his parent�s house and it included many items which his

grandfather had collected, amongst these were two different coloured

Trojan advertising fans. The reason for Trojan producing these fans is not

really known, I�ve heard it said that they were produced to promote

Trojan vehicles in Japan, but if this was the case then surely the writing

would be in Japanese. So perhaps they were simply produced to promote

the cars in the UK, as a give a way at shows to encourage sales. But either

way it is brilliant to now have these in our collection.





Another contact via the website came from Dan Webb who lives in the

USA, he sent us photos of his father�s, Douglas, epic journey in the mid

50�s from Manchester to Greece and back in a 1920�s Trojan Three Door

Tourer.

Not surprisingly the trip was filled with breakdowns and many repairs.

Dan has also found a diary of the trip and is planning to copy it for our

archives. His father sadly died just recently but it is wonderful to be able

to have the record of this trip in our archives which will mean that this

part of Dan�s father�s life will be preserved into the future.



A mystery Trojan object has recently arrived in our collection, it is a

small brass plaque clearly produced by our Trojan Ltd. as it mentions

Croydon. (There are various other Trojan companies around the world

varying from Trojan Boats, Trojan Tractors and Trojan Condoms in the

USA and Trojan Records and Trojan Batteries in the UK, to mention just

a few.) But the other details on the plaque are a bit of a mystery,

especially as it is very unusual for such a plaque which was meant to be

attached to an item, to have writing on the back. The plaque measures one

and three quarter inches by one inch and on the front properly stamped

by a die is �Trojan Ltd Croydon DRG No. L/AE 983�, then stamped on

the back with individual letter stamps is �Citadel Egypt Army 1932�.



A quick bit of research shows the Egyptian Army, which at this time was

part of the British Army, was based at the Salamin Citadel in Cairo but

where did the plaque come from. Trojan did make munitions at this time,

but they are unlikely to fit a name plaque to these, so my best guess is that

it comes from an early Trojan camp bed. From the mid 20�s to mid 30�s

Trojan made a Hounsfield designed camp bed with wooden edges and

flat steel sprung legs and marketed it as the Trojan Bed, then from the

mid 30�s Lesley Hounsfield, having now left Trojan and almost literally

�picking up his bed and walking� marketed the Hounsfield Bed with the

familiar round steel legs and side rails. The Trust has a few of the later

beds but has never traced an early Trojan Bed. The wooden sides would

be wide enough to take such a name plaque. So perhaps a soldier sleeping

on one of these beds in Cairo, worked loose the plaque and then stamped

it up on the back using the standard engineering letter stamps which were

probably in the garrison�s workshops.

The holes in the plaque would allow it to be mounted on cord and worn.

It�s a pity he didn�t put his name on it as I wonder if his reasoning was

because he had worked at Trojan before joining up or at least came from

Croydon. We will continue to research this mystery, so do please get in

touch if you can think of any more likely theories.

Taken from

A Trojan Bed

Brochure.
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We�ve also received a pile of Trojan brochures and photographs from

Mike Shepherd, which are a great and welcome addition to our archive,

with many unseen to us before.

We�ve received some great feedback from people who have visited our

Trojan Swallows and Amazons display at the Lakeland Motor Museum,

so hopefully this display will help to spread the Trojan message as well

has gaining us support for our own museum.

I hope that you�ve found this news sheet interesting and do please get in

touch with any Trojan queries or information.

I hope that you have a lovely and blessed Christmas and New Year.

Kind regards,

David Hambleton

5 St Johns Close, Fyfield. Oxon. OX13 5LP. 01865 390124

david_hambleton@hotmail.com                www.trojanmuseumtrust.org


